
 

 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN OF BARNES ROADS AND RIGHT OF WAY COMMITTEE 

September 13, 2022 

  

Members present were Dave Schiess, Chris Lane, Greg Martin, Mark Holm, Jim Frint,  

Jeff Jordheim 

Also present:  Greg Sasser  

Meeting called to order at 6:30pm, quorum established 

Motion to approve minutes of 8/5/22 passed unanimously (Lane/Holm), no changes 

 

Motion by Jeff Jordheim to add Peninsula Road to meeting agenda, second Chris Lane, 

passed unanimously. 

 

Point of Pines Road 

Landowner asks to add strip of land to his lot.  Discussion on procedure, feasibility, and 

accuracy of lot lines.  

Motion to table indefinitely (Frint/Schiess) passed unanimously. 

 

Carney Road 

Carney is not a town road but property owner is asking that it be plowed in winter. 

Motion that town should take no action at this time (Jordheim/Martin) passed unanimously. 

 

Moen Road 

Feasibility of closing Moen Road at the south end and creating a turnaround. Discussion 

included safety issues, resident concerns, emergency access, and utilities. Committee wishes 

to look into option of improving south intersection with Birch Lake Road as an alternative to 

closing.  This is subject to survey to confirm lot lines.  Contract is in place to proceed with said 

survey. 

 

Boney Lake Road 

Property owner feels recent resurfacing of the road is causing runoff to his driveway – yet 

there is no evidence of such runoff near the road. No action planned at this time. 

 

Peninsula Road 

Due to safety and traffic concerns, roads crew needed to remove a large downed oak near 

the landing and lying partially on township property. Adjacent property owner is asking that 

the remaining stump be removed.  During lengthy discussion, multiple complications have 

emerged including the fact that stump appears to be located directly astride property line 

and owner’s building extends onto township property. Removal of the stump may damage 

nearby buried utility lines.  

Committee recommends survey to confirm location of property and utility lines before any 

further action is taken. 

 

Adjourn 

Motion to adjourn (Jordheim/Lane) passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned 7:57pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Mark Holm, recorder  

 

Next meeting Monday, October 3, 2022, 6:30pm, township garage 


